Proposals for voting on at the April 2022 Mid-Year District Meeting

Proposal #1 - Submitted by Tracy Osborne
Deletion of old milling rule 11-12d.
Reasoning:

New milling rule voted in at year-end meeting, this one should have been deleted in conjunction with that one
but was missed.

Current Rule to remove:
11-12d All District Heat races will use a half course mill, with all boat launches and re-launches initially going
around turn one.

Proposal #2 - Submitted by
Modification of District rules regarding full course mill
Reasoning:

Now that the new milling rule/process has been used in practice we believe it needs a bit of a tweak. One of the
reasons it was updated to indicate that a half course mill could be used until all boats were launched was for the
safety of those boats still needing to be launched and the pitmen launching them at some of our race sites.
Updating the rule to have the half course until all boats are launched will make it consistent everywhere.

Current Rule:

During a heat, boats will launch and go around turn one and may cut the course until the last boat is launch, the
CD will then announce that a full course mill shall commence. There shall be no cutting of the course unless the
CD during a heat indicates the course may be cut for course interruption.

Proposed Rule:

During a heat, boats will launch and go around turn one and then follow a half course mill until the last boat is
launched, the CD will then announce that a full course mill shall commence. There shall be no cutting of the
course unless the CD during a heat indicates the course may be cut for course interruption.



